

STATE OF TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR and WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT LEGAL DIVISION 220 French Landing Drive Nashville, TN 37243-1002 615/741-9550 615/741-3325 FAX

December 15, 2016

Cody York, Director of Publications Tennessee Secretary of State 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue 8th Floor Nashville, TN 37243

RE: Typographic Error in Rule 0800-03-03 (Boiler Inspections)

Dear Mr. York:

I am legal counsel to the Board of Boiler Rules. Last year the Board rearranged their rules to make them more user friendly to boiler operators within the State. The revised rules became effective September 14, 2016.

In yesterday's Board of Boiler Rules quarterly meeting it was brought to my attention that the newly revised rules had a one-letter typographical error. Following is the rule and the typo with the correction made in red at the end of paragraph (2):

0800-03-03-.12 EXISTING PRESSURE VESSELS.

- (1) Maximum Allowable Working Pressure for Standard Pressure Vessels. The maximum allowable working pressure for standard vessels shall be determined in accordance with the applicable provisions of the ASME Code or the API-ASME Code. The maximum allowable working pressure shall not be increased to a greater pressure than shown on the manufacturer's nameplate stamping and data report unless prior approval is obtained from the Chief Inspector or Chief Inspector's Designee.
- (2) Maximum Allowable Working Pressure for Nonstandard Pressure Vessels.
- (a) The maximum allowable working pressure of a nonstandard pressure vessel shall be determined in accordance with ASME Code, Section VIII, Division 1, PG-27, UG-27.

I spoke with Katelyn Smith in your division who was very helpful and kind. She advised me to send this letter requesting that the above typographical error be corrected within the rules. As I understand it, this letter will be published in the Administrative Register and the correction will be made within a couple of weeks after receipt of this letter and publication in the Register. If my understanding is incorrect please let me know.

I and the Board of Boiler Rules appreciate your assistance with making this correction and we apologize for any inconvenience this typo error may have caused.

Sincerely,

Daniel A. Bailey, Legal Counsel

Board of Boiler Rules

c: Brian Morelock, Chairman Board of Boiler Rules

2016 DEC 19 AM 9: 48
SECRETARY OF STATI